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More resolve for Peace and Justicein 86

+ History was made on January 1, 1986,
when the Rose Bowl Parade was interrupted
in order to have two world leaders address
each other's nations via television.

Soviet leader Mikhail Gorbachev spoke
first to the American people, followed by
President Reagan, who, in turn, spoke to
the people of the Soviet Union.

The two leaders agreed that the recent
summit wes a first step to easing tensions
and echoing sentiments that the American
and Soviet peoples are peace-loving.

It was indeed a fitting way to start
off the New Year of 1986--a year dedicated
to the pursuit of world peace. Although
peace is the main issue in both addresses,
the subject of justice was alluded to only
by President Reagan. Nevertheless, it was
a welcomed viewing of television after a
year of reports of terrorism, corruption,
injustice, and tragedy.

Putting words into action

+ Two meetings on Peace and Justice were
held in the Notre Dame area during the
month of December. The first was held on
December 4 at Columba Hall and the other
on December 19 at the Brothers' Center.

The two major questions asked at the
Columba Hall meeting were: Why did you
come to this meeting and What can be done?
Replies from feeling powerless to halt
nuclear weapons to helping Holy Cross
Brothers to move on the issue; from simply
seeking information to supporting the ef-
fort through prayer and education were
voiced on the first question. Replies to
the second question ranged from prayer to
community, civic and religious, action.
Writing letters to political leaders was a
move adopted by several Brothers in atten-
dance.

Bro. William Mewes was to draw up exam-

BROTHER CHARLES SMITH (2ND FROM R) DIRECTS
PEACE AND JUSTICE MEETING AT THE CENTER.

ple letters to Pres. Reagan and Gen. Sect.
Gorbachev. Bro. Douglas Roach would con-
tact Dr. James Muller, recent Nobel Peace
Prize winner, to ask what the Brothers
should be doing to promote nuclear sanity.

The December 19th meeting at the Broth-
ers' Center addressed the very same ques-
tions. The replies followed the same areas
of concern. It was reported that several
Brothers from the Columba Hall meeting had
sent prepared letters to Pres. Reagan and
Gen. Sect. Gorbachev.

The Center meeting went on to emphasize
a definite Holy Cross program for Peace
and Justice. Two suggestions for action
on the issues were to study and discuss
the Bishops' Pastoral on Peace and Justice
and to continue carrying announcements and
articles in the HOLY CROSS BROTHERS publi-
cation.

Brother Charles Smith, who chaired the
Center meeting, tentatively set a mid-Jan-
uary date for a combined meeting of Broth-
ers from Columba Hall and the Center to be
held at the Columba Hall. The meeting is
to begin group study and discussion on the
Bishops' Pastoral letter.
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PEACE AND JUSTICE...By Br. Bill Mewes, CSC

+ Bishops have an obligation to speak out
on moral issues. U.S. Catholic Bishops
have done so, and it behooves us to con-
sider some of their statements.

Cardinal Archbishop
Bernardin of Chicago
has strongly proclaim-
ed the "consistent
ethic" or '"seamless
garment" pro-life ap-
proach which repects
the intrinsic dignity
of human life in all
areas: abortion, le-
thal neglect of handi-
capped newborns, nu-
clear deterrence, eu-
thanasia, capital pun-
ishment, immigration
policy, and social spending for the poor.

The second draft of the U.S. Catholic
Bishops' economic pastoral is about 20%
shorter than the first draft, but the
core of the message has not changed. For
example, the focus on human dignity, eco-
nomic rights, concern for the poor, and
participation are still very evident.
"The way society responds to the needs of
the poor through its public policies is
the 1litmus test of its justice and
injustice," the new draft says. The text
points out that the Church is not bound
to any particular economic system or
ideology, whether on the right or on the
left. All systems must be judged by the
criterion of human dignity. Also, more
attention is given to the effects of mil-
itary spending on the economy.

In his 1986 World Day of Peace mes-
sage, Pope John Paul II said that the
build up of nuclear weapons is still "the
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most dramatic and compelling example" of
how people can be held in "social and
economic subjection" by force of power
(CRITERION).

+++ Brother William co-authored (with Gary
Houser) an article for VIEWPOINT on the
editorial page of the SOUTH BEND TRIBUNE,
Wednesday, December 4, 1985. The article:
"Danger of accidental nuclear war is in-
creasing,'" points out that a nuclear hol-
ocaust would more than likely be the re-
sult of accidental error rather than a
planned aggressive attack. It is based on
findings that seeming inexplicable, incon-
istent and unpredictable human "goofs" ac-
count for 50 to 70 percent of all failures
of major weapons and space vehicles.

Announcement:

So that calendars can be marked at an
early date, Brother Paul Kelly, Assis-
tant Provincial, announced that the
date set for the PROVINCE JUBILEE CEL-
EBRATION at the Brothers' Center, No-
tre Dame, is Saturday, June 21, 1986.

Blessed Brother Andre, C.S.C.

+ On January 6th, the Catholic Church
celebrates the Feast of Blessed Brother
Andre Bessette, C.S.C. He was born in

— 1845, died in 1937,
and was beatified on
May 23, 1982.

Each anniversary of
his beatification is
yet another opportuni-
ty to celebrate his
membership in the fam-
ily of Holy Cross, in
the Universal Church,
and in the Communion
of Saints.

It is through his
intercession that we
pray: Lord, you chose
Blessed Brother Andre to spread devotion
to Saint Joseph and to minister to his af-
flicted brothers and sisters in their
needs. Through his intercession, help us
in our daily needs. Grant us also the
grace to imitate his holiness and his
charity and so come to share with him the
reward you promised to those who care for
their neighbor .out of love for you. We ask
this through Jesus our Lord. Amen.

BLESSED BR. ANDRE
BESSETTE, CSC
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Around the Province...
and then some

+ Brother Louis Bertrand Leimeister cele-
brated his 90th Birthday on November 30,
1985. Some fifty mem-
bers of Bro. Louis'
family gathered with
the Brothers at Colum-
ba Hall to help him
celebrate the occa-
sion. Many of his
relatives arrived the
evening Dbefore from
Huron, Ohio. A Mass
celebrated at Columba
Hall followed by dinn-
er, highlighted the
festivities.

Brother Louis was
born in Huron, Ohio, on November 30, 1895.
He entered Holy Cross on October 20, 1921.
From 1926 to the present he's been in New
Orleans, Milwaukee, Portland, Watertown,
Rolling Prairie, and at Moreau Seminary,
Dujarie Hall, and Columba Hall on the No-
tre Dame campus. He has been in residence
at Columba Hall since 1968.

Not all his work behind the plow on the
many fields he turned has gone unnoticed.
Very few, except maybe the "Gipper" Presi-
dent Reagan, recall Brother Louis' star-
ring role in KNUTE ROCKNE, ALL-AMERICAN.
Yes, Trivia fans, he was the farmer behind
the plow in the scene depicting the plane
crash in which Knute Rockne died.

BROTHER LOUIS
LEIME ISTER

FROM LOUISVILLE, KENTUCKY:

+ Thanksgiving and Christmas were both
celebrated as community feast days by the
local community. Br. Charles Gregg did
the honors in the kitchen. With the as-
sistance of others, the results of Brother
Charles' planning were excellent meals in
a festive atmosphere.

Brother Philip Armstrong will be ending
his sabbatical at the end of January and
beginning work at the Holy Cross Mission
Center at Moreau Seminary, Notre Dame. Re-
cently he was asked by the Conference of
Major Superiors of Men to be the editor of
a book to be published in the next 12 to
18 months on the subject of clericalism.

Br. Charles Gregg was one of the facul-
ty members who assisted in giving a stu-
dent retreat for Holy Cross High School

from December 10-13 at St. Thomas Center,
Louisville. About 42 students joined in.

House members went caroling at one of
the area nursing homes on December 17 for
about an hour. They finished up the even-
ing singing a few carols at the homes of
two other individuals, one of whom was a
former cook for the Brothers.

FROM SOUTH BEND, INDIANA:

+ This year's annual Christmas celebra-
tion for St. Joseph High School staff mem-
bers was to become a celebration of their
talents as well.

St. Joseph High School was selected as
an exemplary school by the Private School
Recognition Project. Principal Glenn Rou-
sey went to the White House on October 1
to accept the award on the staff's behalf.
Rousey presented each staff member with
"excellence" lapel pins at a dinner held
at Notre Dame's Morris Inn.

Observations made by the Council for
American Private Education and the Nation-
al Catholic Educational Association stated
that the High School had a "very, very
strong academic program and a sense of
community spirit."

The school also got high marks for its
efforts to recruit minorities and people
from economically disadvantaged homes.
The school also has a strong development
program that shows strength of leadership.

St. Joseph High School has come through
some bad times when enrollment had been
dropping and had been facing financial
problems. It is the only Catholic school
in Indiana to be honored in the two years
of the recognition program.

Mr. Lawrence Bowman, principal of Cha-
tard High School in Indianapolis, repre-
sented the recognition search committee
for the Council at the award ceremony.

Pray for them...

MRS. VIRGINIA GARSNETT, the sister of
Brother Walter Davenport, who died in
Fort Pierce, Florida, on Nov. 2, 1985.

MRS. VIOLA MORGAN, the mother of Bro.
Donald Morgan, who died in Beaver Dam,
lisconsin, on December 14, 1985.

MAY THEY REST IN THE PEACE OF CHRIST.
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FROM RIVER GROVE, ILLINOIS:

+ Holy Cross High School was honored re-
cently by the Fleet Reserve Association
for its participation in the FRA American-
ism Essay Contest in which Holy Cross took
six of twelve places last year. The honor
took the form of the presentation of a
United States flag which flew over the USS
Arizona Memorial, Pearl Harbor, Hawaii, on
November 4, 1985.

BR.THOMAS CORCORAN, PRINCIPAL, RECEIVES
FLAG FROM MR.ROYCE HATFIELD, CHAIRMAN OF
FRA. LOOKING ON ARE MR. ED BRAZOUSKI, AD-
VISOR FOR ESSAYISTS AND MR. JOSEPH PODLEW-

SKI, ASSISTANT TO MR.HATFIELD.

Three Holy Cross students will partici-
pate in the DePaul University Al1-City
Catholic High School Band. The newly
formed band is a new undertaking by the
University. It is composed of members of
the bands from some 30 Catholic schools.

The Music Department held its 25th
Annual Christmas Concert on Sunday, Decem-
ber 15, 1985. The concert was made up of
several performances that took place in
both the school gym and cafeteria.

A team of three Holy Cross teachers
placed second in a field of 15 teams in
this year's WGN Pop Quiz for Chicago area
schools. The program is a '"trivial-pur-
suit" type game show. The participants
were teachers Tom Susin, Greg Mullins, and
Kathy Jones. Good showing, Team!

Brother Donald Fleischhacker received
his Master of Arts Certificate in Theology
from the University of Notre Dame, on De-
cember 6, 1985. Congratulations, Don!

Brother Don also attended the Archdio-
cese of Chicago Youth Ministry Day on Sat-
urday, December 7th at St. Patrick H.S.

Holy Cross senior Richard Diaz was cho-
sen among the top fifty students of His-
panic origin in a recent contest sponsored
by the Office of Hispanic Education at the
Illinois Institute of Technology. The a-

ward carries with it a $2,000 scholarship
to | ELT.

FROM INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA:

+ Brother Camillus Kirsch retired from
active duty as Psychiatric Social Worker
for the Central State Hospital in Indian-
apolis on December 6, 1985. He had been
working with the mentally ill at the hos-
pital for 14 years. Prior to that apos-
tolate, he was more familiarly known for
his work at the Gibault School for Boys in
Terre Haute, Indiana, where he was sta-
ttioned from 1943 to 1971. Best wishes to
Brother Camillus for his many years of
service to his Community and God's people.

FROM MONROE, MICHIGAN:

+ The Monroe Catholic Central High School
Band, under the direction of Brother James
Rottenbucher, presented the annual Christ-
mas Concert for the public in the school
gym on Sunday, December 15. The Concert
Choir, performing for the occasion, was
directed by Mr. John E. Sayre.

Brother James was recently featured in
a spotlight column of the school newspaper
entitled: "Brother James: The Man".

Brother Leonard Siwierka catered the
faculty Christmas Party on the 21st. A
week before, he did the same for a local
family that has done much for the Broth-
ers.

The River Raisin, which flows past CC,
was blocked with huge ice chunks. A Coast
Guard cutter was called out to open the
jam and to let the merky waters flow into
Lake Erie.

For the second time in eight years, Br.
Wlalter Foken received the "Growth and Pro-
gress" Award from the Floral City Stamp
Club. This award is given yearly to the
member who, in the year Jjust completed,
has contributed the most to the club's
activities. Br. Walter is the Secretary
of the Club. He contributes to the month-
ly auction, writes a monthly article "Club
Round-Up" in the local house organ, and
contributes to the yearly Exhibit Night
sponsored by the Club.
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DECEMBER AT DUJARIE HOUSE:

+ The annual Christmas party on the 18th
highlighted the Christmas season. Brother
Simon Murren again assumed the role of
Santa Claus. The kitchen staff presented
a sumptuous buffet, with all members of
the staff attending the festive occasion.
Guests from the Provincial House and St.
Joseph High School were also present. Each
patient received three or four presents.
Brother Paul Kelly sent an enormous tray
of home baked cookies and hickory fudge
which he himself had made. In addition he
took charge of the kitchen for all three
meals on the 23rd and 26th so the cooks
could have a few days off.

Mr. and Mrs. John Yeker of New Albany,
Indiana, (brother-in-law and sister of Br.
Pedro) came the week of December 9th to
offer a great deal of assistance in re-or-
ganizing the house, re-positioning the
furniture, cleaning the garage, assembling
shelving and new TV carts, and giving five
days of their manual labor and much good
advice and help. While most of the con-
struction is completed, Indiana Electron-
ics still has a good deal of work to do in
updating the call system and finishing the
new antenna system for the individual TV
sets. -- and the electrician has not yet
finished as the year approached its end.

DUJARIE HOUSE SPORTS A NEW LOOK IN FRONT

Rrother Columbkille Pickett (E) finally
had the shunt from his head to his abdomen
replaced on the 20th after more than two
weeks of postponements, mostly due to var-
ious infections that made the operation
impossible. He returned home on Christmas
Eve after five weeks in the med center.

Brother Bonaventure Foley also come
home on Christmas Eve but for only two

days. He is undergoing balance therapy in
a rehab unit with the hope of getting him
out of his wheel chair and on his feet.

FROM GATES MILLS, OHIO:

+ Gilmour Academy students were each
asked to bring one wrapped gift for a boy
and one for a girl to be distributed by
the Student Council for its annual Inner
City Christmas party on December 12. Br.
James O'Donnell was Santa Claus for the
occasion.

Br. Michael Flanagan is one of 250 ed-
ucators who moderates the Academic Chal-
lenge Program in the Cleveland area. Gil-
mour Academy is competing with three other
area high schools. Final competition for
all the schools will be televised in the
near future on Station WEWS, Cleveland.

On Wednesday, December 11, the Chorus
and Band, under the direction of Brother
Daniel Kane, presented its annual Christ-
mas Concert in the Brother Ivo Regan Fine
and Performing Arts Building.

Bro. James 0'Donnell attended a work-
shop on critical thinking and is now work-
ing with two other Gilmour teachers on a
way of incorporating the teaching of this
skill into the Academy's curriculum.

FROM ANCHORAGE, ALASKA:

+ The Archdiocese of Anchorage is re-
cruiting applicants for the position of
Archdiocesan Director of Religious Stu-
dies. The Director is responsible for the
supervision of catechetical formation (pre
K to Adult). The Director is also avail-
able to other bodies (e.g. Liturgy Commis-
sion, RCIA Form, permanent diaconate) con-
cerned with religious formation. In addi-
tion, the Director assists in overall
archdiocesan program administration as a
member of the Archdiocesan Administrative
team.
Application is by resume which can be

sent to: Reverend Steven C. Moore

Vicar General

Archdiocese of Anchorage

225 Cordova Street, Bldg. A

Anchorage, Alaska 99501

Additional information can be obtained

through the above office. Resumes must be
submitted by February 15, 1986.
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FROM LAKEWOOD, OHIO:

+ The St. Edward High School Key Club
completed a very successful Canned Food
Drive for the needy on December 16th.

The Music Department presented its an-
nual Winter Concert the day before.

FOR JANUARY: On Saturday, the 4th, the
wrestling team participated in a "Quad of
Champions" tournament that included the
top teams from Tennessee, South Carolina,
and Oklahoma...Auditions for the musical
SOUTH PACIFIC were held the 4th and 5th...
The Feast of Blessed Brother Andre was
celebrated with an Open House for the St.
Ed faculty and staff on the 6th...The
Guidance Department, under the direction
of Br. Robert Berthiaume, hosted a Finan-
cial Aid Seminar for seniors and parents
«++0n the 14th and for six successive
Tuesdays, Br. David Martin's Ski Club (130
members strong) will hit the slops for its
annual winter program...and the Mothers'
Club, under the direction of Brother James
Bagans, will host a Father-Son Communion
Breakfast on the 19th.

Isn't it the truth?

A supermarket clerk offered to carry
an old timer's groceries to his car.
"Thanks, but I can do it myself,"
said the old gentleman. "T must be
getting stronger as I get older," he
explained. "When I was 20 years old,
I could carry $10 worth of groceries.
Now that I'm 83, I can carry $100
worth." (M.P., St. Louis, MO)

Around the World

News from the Missions

FROM TIBERIAS, ISRAEL:

+ PBrother Robert Siegel writes that the
present guest lecturer at Mater Ecclesiae
is Fr. Ferdinand Tillman, W.F., known by
some of the Brothers at the Center (Notre
Deme) as having worked with Fr. Bob Pel-
ton's I.C.E. Program a few years ago.

Br. Robert's birthday on November 4 was
celebrated with five continents being rep-

LOOKING IN OM HOLY CROSS COLLABORATION AT
MATER ECCLESIAE CENTER, TIBERIAS, ISRAEL --
SISTERS OF THE HOLY CROSS (L-R). SRS. CEL-
INE, ELLEN, ROSINE, CARMEN - BRS. EDUARDO,
DONALD, ROBERT, RAYMOND DUFRESNE - (SEATED)
FRS. JIM DOYLE (E), THOMAS BARROSSE, AND
JOSE MARETELLI (1P).

resented--only So. American and Antarctica
reps were not there. Perhaps the invita-
tions were lost in the System or in snow.

There was no Christmas rush in Tiberias
since the population is about 99 94/100%
Jewish. Besides, the climate doesn't lend
itself to the spirit of the Season. Yet
the Sea of Galilee is beautiful, both day
and night. The moon reflection on the
Sea is enough to stir any artist's heart
and brush. Then, too, it was here that
Jesus called Andrew to follow him. These
are the different kinds of gifts that come
at this time of year.

The Tiberias Community sends its greet-
ings and prayers for a meaningful ard
growth-filled New Year.

FROM SEKONDI, GHANA, WEST AFRICA:

+ Bro. Paul Mensah writes that the Sis-
ters of the Holy Cross, their two young
American Associates and the visiting Pro-
vincial, Sister Thomas More, celebrated
Thanksgiving Day with the Sekondi Commun-
ity. The Sisters then reciprocated with a
Thanksgiving celebration for the Brothers
at their residence.

A day of recollection for the religious
and clergy in the Sekondi/Takodari and
Cape Coast area was hosted by the Sekondi
Community on the Saturday before Advent as
a preparation for the season of Advent. It
was organized by the IWARU (the Indigenous
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West Africa Religious Union). Rev. Bob
Gilmour, CSC, and Bro. Raymond Papenfuss
led the group in shared prayers and re-
flections. It was an ecumenical gathering
with over seventy persons participating,
including expatriates and indigenous re-
ligious.

Bro. Raymond Papenfuss conducts the
temporarily professed Brothers in theolog-
ical reflections twice a month.

Bro. Nee Wayoe, chaplain for the Ghana
Navy in the Sekondi/Takodari area, led the
naval personnel in prayers during their
week-long national celebrations. He also
has embarked upon a series of vocation
talks in various schools in the Central
and Western Regions.

Bro. James Kozak hopes to begin his new
work as Executive Health Secretary for the
Sekondi/Takodari Diocese in early January.

FROM BANGLADESH:

+ The Dhaka District Council met for the
last time on December 5th. The only new
assignment finalized was for Br. Shushanta
to go to Nagari where he will assist at
the Juniorate. Arrangements for the com-
ing Chapter were discussed. Fr. Barrosse
would celebrate Mass on December 28th to
open the Chapter. The merger of the two
districts will be declared. After a visa
delay, Bro. Thomas Moser made his way to
Bangladesh. As of this writing, no word
bas been received regarding the Chapter or
Brother Thomas' arrival.

Brother Brian Lyon stayed with the Ganr-
veys in Gulshan while recovering from a
severe heart attack he suffered in early
November. Mr. Garvey is an ND grad and
his wife, a nurse, is a St. Mary's grad.
He returned to Narinda later in December.

Brother John Rozario attended the Annu-
al General Assembly of the Bangladesh Con-
ference of Religious from Nov. 12 to 14.
The main issue of discussion was the Pas-
toral Plan promulgated by the Catholic
Bangladesh Conference of Bishops.

Brothers Daniel Rozario and Joachim
Gomes made quick trips to Bandura and Tui-
tel--Br. Daniel to Tuitel to visit his
aged and ailing mother and to check the
health complex and three residences for
the SMSM Sisters and Br. Joachim to Bandu-
ra to fix the school's electric pump.

JALCHATRA: Br. Ronald Drahozal rounded
out his seventh year of directing the

spirituality program there. Recently he
and a group of aspirants went to the pine-
apple fields in Dangachalla, working in
the fields by day and praying with the
people each night.

ASPIRANCY: A meeting of aspirants was
held on the evening of Nov. 5 in which
they expressed ideas and expectations of
the aspirancy program. On the 20th a gov-
ernment inspector came to check on the
aspirancy's set-up for their chickens. He
was satisfied, but recommend the keeping
of records.

ST. JOSEPH'S TRADE SCHOOL: Br. Donald
Becker is back on duty after his home
leave. Mr. Abdus Samad retired from the
school's fitting shop after more than 30
years. of service on Dec. 2. A Farewell
party of appreciation was held to mark the
occasion of his retirement.

JUNIORATE, NAGARI: Mr. Lall Miah, math
teacher at the Jograpur School, was award-
ed the "Puspa Vikrom" Award for his re-
search into the mysteries of the letter X.
This included terms like Brand X, X marks
the spot, etc. Only Mr. Miah and Alfred
E. Newman have mastered the intricascies of
X at this point in time.

NOVITIATE: From Nov. 4 to 8, all the
novices joined the liturgical seminar at
the Barisal parish. Fr. Patrick Rozario,
CSC, was the leader of the seminar. The
structure of prayer, responsibilities of a
member of a liturgical committee, methods
of meditation, etc., were studied. There
was also a youth program held on the 15th
in which Fr. Laprade, CSC, gave talks on
personality.

Brother Lawrence Binoy Rozario earned
11th place when he passed his B.Ed in the
First Class. Congratulations!

CONTRIBUTORS TO THIS ISSUE: Brothers
Chester Rachel, Don Fleischhacker, Tom
Corcoran, Walter and Ed Foken, Evan
Schmid, Philip Armstrong, Paul and Ray
Kelly, Camillus Kirsch, William Mewes,
Charles Smith, Lawrence Miller, Robert
Siegel, Paul Mensah, William Dygert,
and Pedro Haering. THE BANGLADESH
NEWS NOTES and THE SOUTH BEND TRIBUNE.
PHOTOS: The Province Archives (Bros.
Wilbert and Lawrence), Bros. Robert
Seigel, Chester Rachel, Martinus Bom-
bardier and Harold Ruplinger.
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Between the lines

BY BROTHER LAWRENCE MILLER, C.S.C.

THE FUTURE OF OUR PAST: The Spanish Mys-
tics Speak to Contemporary Spirituality,
by Segundo Galilea, c. 1985, Ave Maria
Press, Notre Dame, Indiana.

Some time ago I was at the Ave to buy a
book. While there I started to browse
through some of their new titles. THE FU-
TURE OF OUR PAST attracted my attention;
so I bought a copy. You might call this
impulse buying or a good $5.00 investment.
For me, this book turned out to be exactly
what I am looking for at this point in my
life.

The book is about Teresa of Avila, John
of the Cross, and Ignatius of Loyola. For
several years now I have been reading some
of the top spiritual classics, and this
book helps me on "how the mystics can en-
lighten and inspire some of our current
Christian endeavors." There has been a
tendency to shy away from reading the mys-
tics, on my part, probably because of the
word mystic. However, Segundo Galilea and
others, including Thomas Merton, are now
pointing out that "unless we take the
trouble to reinterpret the cultural and
religious language of the great spiritual
masters, we will be depriving ourselves of
access to the wealth of their experience
and their message."

Segundo Galilea is a priest of the San-
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tiago (Chile) Archdiocese. "He is direc-
tor of the Chilean Foreign Mission Insti-
tute and an advisor to the U.S. Hispanic
Apostolate. He is former director of CE-
LAM'S Latin American Pastoral Institute,
and a member of the staff of the Center
for Intercultural Formation in Cuernavaca,
Mexico."

THE FUTURE OF OUR PAST is easy to read.
There are 94 pages in the book. Even if a
person is very busy, the book is still to
be read in a reflective mood. Almost ev-
ery page has a quote from John or Teresa
or Ignatius. Here is an interesting quote
about Ignatius: "The Spiritual Exercises,
which are the written synthesis of Igna-
tian spirituality, are essentially a con-
templation of the humanity of Jesus in the
most significant moments of his 1life in
order to acquire 'an intimate knowledge of
our Lord, who has become man for me, that
I may love and follow Him better.'" (The
Spiritual Exercises, Second Week).

JANUARY PRAYER FOR PEACE AND JUSTICE:

0 God, source of all holy desires,
right counsels, and just works, grant
your servants that peace which the
world cannot give, so that we may be
obedient to your commands and under
your protection enjoy peace in our
days and freedom from fear of our en-
emies. This we ask in Jesus' name.
(Prayer: Votive Mass for Peace)
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